
© 2017 Hellenic Society of Gastroenterology� www.annalsgastro.gr

L E T T E R  T O  T H E  E D I T O R Annals of Gastroenterology (2017) 30, 471 

Authors’ reply

Eyas Alkhalili, Alissa Greenbaum, Li Luo, 
Rodrigo Rodriguez, Katharine Caldwell, 
Oscar Munoz Estrada, Jacqueline O’Neill, 
Itzhak Nir, Katherine T. Morris

University of New Mexico, New Mexico, USA

We would like to thank Dr  Spartalis et al for their 
interest in our article [1]. It has been shown that human 
immunodeficiency virus and hepatitis C virus (HIV-HCV) 
coinfection is associated with shorter survival in patients with 
hepatocellular carcinoma (HCC) [2]. In addition, the presence 
of hepatitis B or C is associated with an increased risk of HCC 
in HIV patients [3]. We thus agree that HIV-HCV coinfection 
is associated with a worse prognosis in patients with HCC. 
However, since our cohort did not include any patients with 
HIV infection we were not able to study this group.
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